THE CORPORATION OF HALDIMAND COUNTY
PUBLIC MEETING - DECEMBER 15, 2008

In the Matter of a Proposed Zoning and Official Plan Amendment 
to Permit a Natural-Gas Fuelled Electric Generating Station
Official Plan Application OP-HA 3/2008

Zoning Application Z-HA 28/2008

CPV CANADA DEVELOPMENT, Proponent
Lot 7, Concession 4, Walpole, Now in Haldimand County

768 Haldimand Road #55

Roll No. 2810-332-003-02600

SUBMISSION OF THE CAE (Clean, Affordable Energy) ALLIANCE
The CAE Alliance is an energy ratepayers' organization representing the environmental and economic interests of Haldimand residents, businesses and area workers, as well as the larger interests of the residents and ratepayers of Ontario.
1.  On January 3, 2008, Duncan B. McEachern, Vice President, Competitive Power Ventures Inc. contacted Carol Chudy (co-Chair of the CAE Alliance) via email, at her verbal request to provide a copy of the Notification of Commencement of Environmental Assessment for the proposed Nanticoke Facility. Mr. McEachern also noted that "If I can get your contact information, I can make sure that you are on our mailing list to receive all materials associated with the proposed facility."

2.  Carol Chudy of the CAE Alliance responded as follows:  

Would you kindly ensure that we are on your mailing list to receive all materials regarding this proposed facility?

 
Thank you

Carol Chudy

Co-Chair

CAE (Clean, Affordable Energy) Alliance

 
Mail - Box 931

Corunna, Ontario
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Email:  caealliance@sympatico.ca
 

Phone:  (519) 862-9296

(519) 331-0390 (cell)"

3.  On January 22, 2008, Carol Chudy contacted the Hagersville Administration Office for the Haldimand County area and spoke with Elaine Brunn Shaw, Manager for Planning and Development in order to obtain information regarding any zoning and by-law applications regarding this project.  She was advised that no application had as yet been made for rezoning of the subject property for the proposed natural gas plant, and that it takes about 3 months from time of receipt of application for public meetings/hearings on the proposed by law changes.  

Carol Chudy subsequently left her name and contact information and requested that she be apprised of activity and meetings regarding the proposed natural gas generating facility. 
4.  Neither Carol Chudy nor the CAE Alliance has received any further information or communication from the proponent CPV Canada Development.  We were unaware that the Environmental Assessment was proceeding.  The Proponent's website does not list this project.  To our knowledge, the Proponent does not have an existing contract with the Ontario Power Authority to supply electricity for the Province of Ontario.  Communication from the Proponent is both necessary and required for public knowledge.

5.  The CAE Alliance has Intervenor status before the Ontario Energy Board (OEB) regarding the 20 year Integrated Power System Plan submitted by the Ontario Power Authority for approval.  The CAE Alliance has provided a lengthy "Submission of Evidence" to the Ontario Energy Board (August, 2008) which documents our concerns with increased natural gas-fired generation in Ontario.  The Proponent has also sought Intervenor status with the OEB and has therefore been provided with all Evidence and Cross-Examination Responses of the CAE Alliance.  

6.  On Monday morning, December 1, 2008 at 9:53 a.m. an email was sent to Carol Chudy from Gail Etwell, Division Support, Planning Division, Haldimand County advising of the public meeting scheduled for December 15, 2008.  (The first communication from the County.)  The email included a brief summary of the subject for the Council meeting in the "Details of the Application".  In an attempt to obtain further information, the CAE Alliance accessed the County website.  At that time, the degree to which this project has progressed came to light.  

7.  There has been insufficient time for the CAE Alliance to review the 72 pages of information contained in the "Report PED-PD-78-2008 of the General Manager of Planning and Economic Developed for Consideration by Council in Committee", as well as the Proponent's Environmental Review Report (which, as the Proponent has advised Council, was to have been completed late November).  The information contained in both of these documents is foundational to assessing the merits of approving the requested amendments, from the public as well as Council perspective.
8. The County of Haldimand Official Plan states that "The County shall actively seek the views and participation of the public prior to deciding upon matters relating to the Official Plan, or Zoning By-law ... Adequate information regarding the planning matter shall be made available to the public prior to as well as at the public meeting ... adequate information to enable the public to generally understand the proposal that is being considered."
9. At least one other person, Winston Sardine of Haldimand County, and another Co-Chair of the CAE Alliance, requested information from the County office, and has not been provided with notice of the public meeting.

10.  The CAE Alliance is therefore requesting that Council defer discussion of this matter to allow for an adequate review of all information, and that no further action be taken by Council for a period of one month, until on or after January 15, 2009.
Respectfully submitted,

Carol Chudy

Co-Chair, CAE Alliance

caealliance@sympatico.ca

(519) 862-9217

(519) 862-9296

(519) 331-0390
Box 931

Corunna, Ontario
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